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August 25, 2008

The Honorable David N. Cicilline
Mayor

Providence City Hall

25 Dorrance Street

Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Dear Mayor Cicilline

DAVID N. CICILLiNE

PAMELA M. MA CHAND, P.E.
hie;

fEnginaér & General Mahager

JOSEPH DE LUCA
fty Counciiman

MICHAEL A. SOLOMOCN
Cily Councilman

JOHN %@gﬁ%&GNOLE

EVERETT BIANCO
Member

I am pleased to submit the 2007 Providence Water Supply Board Annual Report for your review.

The Annual Report comprises two volumes. The first volume is an executive summary of our
major accomplishments and programs for the year, as well as financial statements for fiscal years
2006 and 2007. The second volume contains engineering and statistical data.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 521-6300.

Respectfully,
PROVIDENCE WATER SUPPLY BOARD

el haclned)

Pamela M. Marchand, P.E.
Chief Engineer and General Manager

cc: Providence City Council President Peter S. Mancini
Providence City Council Members
Anna Stetson, City Clerk
Juan Mariscal, RI Water Resources Board
June Swallow, RI Department of Health
Luly Massaro, RI Public Utilities Commission
Anthony Simeone, RI Clean Water Finance Agency
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